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News Headlines 10/02/2019 
Ø Firefighters battle a 2nd brush fire within 24 hours in the Cajon Pass Tuesday 
Ø Driver is seriously injured in fiery two-car collision in Fontana on Oct. 1 
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Firefighters battle a 2nd brush fire within 24 hours in the Cajon Pass Tuesday 
Staff Writer, Victor Valley News Group 
Posted: October 1, 2019 
 

 
(Photo by Zach Olivarez Merle) 
 
CAJON PASS, Calif. (VVNG.com) — Firefighters responded to a brush fire in the Cajon Pass for the second 
time in less than 24 hours on Tuesday. 
 
At about 1:53 pm on October 1, 2019, dispatch received reports of two brush fires on the northbound I-15 
freeway, north of Kenwood. 
 
According to scanner traffic, the upper fire is holding at a quarter acre and the forward rate of spread has been 
stopped. The 2nd fire is also about a quarter acre and the forward rate of spread has also been stopped. 
 
Motorists traveling through the area should expect delays as the no. 5 lane is expected to remain closed for an 
unknown amount of time. 
 
The San Bernardino National Forest is taking the lead and is being assisted by San Bernardino County Fire 
and CalFire. 
 
This is the second brush fire to erupt in the cajon pass within 24 hours. On Monday at about 4:10 pm, fire 
crews responded to a 10-acre brush fire dubbed the #DevoreFire along the NB-15 near Kenwood. The fire 
kept crews busy into the night. 
 
The official cause of both fires are under investigation at this time. 
 
Additional information will be updated as it becomes available. 
 
https://www.vvng.com/firefighters-battle-a-2nd-brush-fire-in-the-cajon-pass-tuesday/  
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Driver is seriously injured in fiery two-car collision in Fontana on Oct. 1 
Mike Myers, Fontana Herald News 
Posted: October 2, 2019 
 

 
This was one of the vehicles that was damaged in a fiery collision in northwestern Fontana on Oct. 1. &nbsp;(Contributed photo by Mike Myers) 
 
The driver of a black Chevy Camaro was seriously injured in a two-car collision in the northwestern area of 
Fontana on Oct. 1. 
 
At about 10:50 p.m., the Fontana Police Department and the San Bernardino County Fire Department 
responded to the incident in the 14100 block of Foothill Boulevard. 
 
When firefighters arrived on scene, they located a car that was on fire in the westbound lanes of Foothill. 
 
Firefighters were able to remove the driver from the car and quickly extinguished the fire. 
 
Emergency medical responders treated the driver and he was transported to a hospital with serious injuries. 
 
According to a Fontana P.D. officer, witnesses said the driver of the Camaro was traveling eastbound on 
Foothill at a high rate of speed and allegedly blew through the red light at Banana Avenue and Foothill. 
 
Authorities said the driver of a white Hyundai Sonata was driving northbound on Banana and entered the 
intersection on a green light and broadsided the Camaro. 
 
The driver of the Camaro continued eastbound on Foothill, jumped the center divider, and came to a fiery stop 
in the westbound lanes of Foothill. 
 
Both vehicles sustained major damage. 
 
Foothill was closed in both directions from Banana to Cherry for the investigation and cleanup of fuel. 
 
The Fontana P.D. is handling the investigation. 
 
https://www.fontanaheraldnews.com/news/driver-is-seriously-injured-in-fiery-two-car-collision-
in/article_6b082cc4-e525-11e9-ba5e-970c240d15f6.html 
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